TOWN OF BREMEN EMERGENCY SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES AUGUST 13, 2018

Selectpersons present: Wendy Pieh, John Marsh, Henry Nevins Public: Alex Violo, The Lincoln County News

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Pieh at 4:03 p.m.

This emergency meeting is to discuss the Town's legal services contract with Jonathan Hull in regard to the recent article in The Lincoln County News.

Attorney Hull sent the Selectmen an e-mail on August 10th stating, if the Selectmen wished him to resign, he would fully understand and do so.

This meeting was held to decide whether the Selectmen would request Attorney Hull's resignation.

It was stated that in 1990 all three Selectmen resigned their positions. The Town had a new appraiser who recommended Attorney Hull. The Town subsequently hired Mr. Hull. He never lost a case for the Town and acted as Town Attorney for nine additional years.

The succeeding Board of Selectmen hired another attorney who had limited municipal experience.

Since that time, the Board had re-hired Attorney Hull. Mr. Hull presently works with the Town Planning Board, Ordinance Review Committee, and whatever other legal services the Town requires.

At this point in the meeting, a verbal account of a conversation with Maine Municipal Association was read aloud.

It was noted that Attorney Hull has no fiduciary exposure to Town matters.

The Selectmen at this time decided to take no action.

On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted unanimously to adjourn at 4:12 p.m.

Emergency Selectmen's Meeting Minutes August 13, 2018 Page 2

A TRUE RECORD ATTEST:

Kelly A. Clancy, Admin. Asst.

BREMEN BOARD OF SELECTMEN

Wendy Pieh, Chair

John Marsh

Henry Nevins